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PRESS RELEASE 

OJK AND GENERAL DIRECTORATE OF CIVIL REGISTRY EXPANDS 

COLLABORATION AND IMPROVES FINANCIAL SERVICES INDUSTRY SUPERVISION 

AND SERVICES QUALITY 

Jakarta, June 20, 2024. Indonesia Financial Services Authority (OJK) and General Directorate 

of Civil Registry (“Ditjen Dukcapil”) signed Collaboration Agreement regarding Granting of the 

Access Right and Civil Registry Data Utilization for Financial Services Authority Duty Scopes. 

The agreement expanded the previously signed agreement, adding the biometrics (face 

recognition) technology usage. 

The face recognition is a technology that automatically identifies or verifies someone’s face 

through digital picture, based on human physiology characteristics. 

The agreement was signed on May 30, 2024, by the Deputy Commissioner of Financial System 

Stability Agus E. Siregar and General Director of Civil Registry Teguh Setyabudi. 

The collaboration aims to improve accessibility, accuracy, and security of civil registry for the 

public, particularly in supporting Financial Services Sector activities: 

1. Synchronization, verification, validation, and improvement of debtor information 

services requestor’s data quality on IDEBKU App. IDEBKU is an application that 

provides debtor information, web-based Financial Information Services System (“SLIK”) 

OJK, to the public. 

2. Data verification of Financial Services Business Actors licensing services requestors on 

the License and Registration Information System (“SPRINT”). SPRINT is a one-stop 

application relating to licensing of financial services business actors, who will apply 

for financial services business permit. 

3. Data verification of products or services provider in the Financial Services Authority 

Procurement Information System (“SIPROJEK”). SIPROJEK is the procurement 

information system to manage products and services provision. 

OJK is committed to ensure that civil registry data is used effectively and in accordance with 

the prevailing regulations, including data privacy and protection. 

OJK will continue to strengthen the collaboration and optimize civil registry data utilization 

to improve effectiveness and efficiency in carrying out regulations, licensing, supervisions, 

consumer protections, and services to the Financial Services Institution and the public. 
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